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West Bay PAC Meeting Minutes-9:00am, March 13, 2020, Learning Commons
	Tanja Imhoff
	Roxana Pistol
	Bill Auyang

	Candice Montgomery
	Chen Tan
	Anita Algie

	Vanessa Gill
	Muni Ismail
	


1. Welcome and Call to Order:

Adoption of March Agenda and February Minutes

2. Chair’s Report- Tanja Imhoff
a. March 12-Nowruz – A big thanks to Sara Mohamadkhani and the committee that organized it. The kids really enjoyed themselves
b. Physical Literacy – Only about 20 people showed up and most are from DPAC. We believe one reason is because the message wasn’t clear that physical literacy is quite different from physical activity. For example, even elite athletes don’t necessarily have good physical literacy. The district will work hard to increase awareness. Supporting documents will be uploaded as well.

c. Shrek – The musical went well overall with some technical difficulties with the microphone so people in the back cannot hear. Although there were some errors, it was a good experience for the kids to work together in a big project like this.

d. May 25-29th- Bike to school week/ Kilometre club – Most likely postponed until June due to uncertainties with the Five Creeks project. Kim is pushing them for more progress. The Kilometer club is for K to 3. Kids get dropped off around 8:15-35 and walk laps around the field. Staff will be there to track the distances walked so that parents can see. The biggest walkers will be acknowledged. Rewards will be given at certain milestones such as 25 or 50. It really gives kids the incentive to go out more.
3. Principals Report- Kim Grimwood

a. Report Cards – They go out today. They will be available on FreshGrade at 3pm. Please download and save them as they may not stay up in Freshgrade.
b. Grade 7 Quebec Trip – Busy fundraising for the upcoming trip. Raised $1,000 shredding documents. There will be an April 4th fundraiser bagging groceries at Superstore. We will be coaching them on how to have those conversations.
c. Covid 19 – Something on top of everyone’s mind. Everyone is stressed about it. That is why its’ more important to go outside and do things that relieve stress such as going outside, rest and drink lots of liquids. Most important of all is not to get caught up and panic over rumors. It’s also important to remind kids of good hygiene practices such as washing hands a lot. Chris Kennedy is enhancing sanitary protocols such as wiping down all schools twice a day.
4. Treasurer’s Report – Chen Tan
5. DPAC Report- 

a. April 15-Parent Ed- DPAC- Screening “Like” – Postponed until further notice. This is a film about the impact of social media focused on the pursuit of “likes” and its effects. It will be followed by a panel discussion. It will increase awareness of how social media platforms manipulate users to maximize engagement.
b. E-sports – There is a big push to develop this in schools as this is a huge growth industry. There will be presenters in the next meeting. There are Esport competitions between schools now and a lot of kids are interested. At least they give kids focus and a sense of camaraderie.
c. Teacher’s contract status – Back to mediation. Nothing much going on there.
d. FSA Math test – For grades 4, 7 and 10. There will be a new approach to math which is focusing on application rather than just learning facts. If more people are interested, we can do a presentation here.
6. Hot Lunch- Joanna Zhang – Today is the last Hot lunch day with only one volunteer and everything will be sanitized. Both Joanna and Peter will step down for next year. So we will need some new hot lunch coordinators.
7. Committee Updates: 

Traffic-Candice Montgomery - Most likely to end of school year. Kim is pushing for access to upper lot after Spring Break. They are looking at end of April completion, but it seems unlikely given their strings of delays due to unforeseen ground conditions. The inconvenience caused to some parents can sometimes extend to 45 minutes longer. There has also been a lot of poor driving behavior of people not following the rules and guidelines because of that.

Gala- Anita Algie – Its getting more and more difficult to ask businesses to contribute as everyone is struggling financially over the virus. Because of the current situation, we have to prepare for a possible cancellation, however, the silent auction will still proceed.

In order to get more ticket sales we can sell tickets at an early bird discount with a heavily reduced price. We are also considering whether to do a sit down or buffet as well as adding wine.
There was quite a large teacher turnout last year, and we can expect an even greater one this year. Teacher tickets were sponsored last year and we can expect the same this year.

Issac from the museum will be donated some pieces as well as run some workshops to have kids recreate some of his work.
Kitchen - the cabinets have gone in. The only unfortunate part was that we were not able to get some of the appliances we wanted due to constraints with the electrical power grid going into the kitchen. So we will be keeping a fridge freezer in there, but we will be adding a dishwasher in there. We'll be getting hopefully some quartz countertops and sinks by end of spring break. We have to fundraise for the appliances.
After School Programs Committee - Roxanna has an update: A new program will start next term, April 17th. It’s called BrainSTEM Learning: Spring Specialists: Electrical Engineering (6weeks). Tuesday’s from 3:15pm - 4:45 pm. The price will be $233.34 + GST for grades 2-5. Registration will start after Spring Break.

She has also talked to West Van Martial Arts and waiting to hear back from them with a proposal. They are looking at doing anti-bullying and self defense type training.
We are also hoping to add a few new programs and promote these parent clubs. There is a parent looking to start a Lego league in September.

This will be brought up in DPAC as well.

8. New Business: 
a. Shrek and other musicals– These are self funded and only looking to break even. It costs some money to purchase the rights to produce it. Two half TOC are used to run rehearsals, which also incur some costs. 

Because too many parents obstruct the view filming the show, we want to arrange for a videographer going forward which costs around $250. We can vote this in as our discretionary budget.

Questions/Comments? 
Adjourn 

Next Pac Meeting: April 17, 2020 in the Learning Commons

